
From the Provost 
 

 
Dear Colleagues, 

  

I am wri�ng to provide an update on the university’s remedia�on of wage underpayments for 
affected casual (sessional) academic staff.  

  

ACU is commited to wage integrity, in accordance with our legal obliga�ons and our 
dedica�on to the principles of Catholic Social Teaching. Our mission as a Catholic university 
commits us to treat every human person with dignity and respect. 

  

Background 

  

ACU iden�fied underpayments to some casual (sessional) academic staff employed across the 
university from 2016 to 2023.  

  

On 17 January 2024, the Vice-Chancellor and President, Professor Zlatko Skrbis, wrote to the 
university community to advise that the university was undertaking a thorough review of 
historic employee payments rela�ng to casual (sessional) academic staff. 

  

An extensive review iden�fied underpayments of approximately $3.6 million affec�ng 
approximately 1,100 casual (sessional) academic staff across the university from 2016 to 2023. 
These primarily relate to unpaid or underpaid en�tlements for higher rates of payment where 
casual (sessional) academic staff have PhD qualifica�ons or are undertaking subject/unit 
coordina�on du�es or lecturer-in-charge du�es.  The process for making payment correc�ons 
began in February 2024. 

  

A further review process has iden�fied approximately 140 current and former staff engaged 
as casual (sessional) academic staff that require a “top up” payment. The es�mated impact 
of the “top up” payments is a total of approximately $213,000 including superannua�on and 
interest. 

  



The university has voluntarily disclosed the underpayment and “top up” payments to the Fair 
Work Ombudsman (FWO).  The university will con�nue to provide updates to the OFWO 
regarding the pay remedia�on process, and will also inform the Ter�ary Educa�on Quality and 
Standards Agency (TESQA), Australian Tax Office (ATO) as well other relevant external agencies 
and organisa�ons. 

  

Payments to staff eligible for a “top up payment” 

  

The university has begun the process of communica�ng with individual casual (sessional) 
academic staff who are en�tled to a “top up” payment.  Current staff, and former staff who 
have confirmed their iden�ty and bank details, will be paid monies owed before the end of 
2024.  Former staff eligible for a “top up” payment who have not yet received a payment 
correc�on in 2024 will be asked to provide iden�ty documents and bank details to process the 
payment. 

  

Update on payments to affected staff and controls 

  

The university began making payment correc�ons in February 2024.  All 538 current casual 
(sessional) academic staff who are eligible for a payment correc�on have been paid monies 
owed. In addi�on, 412 former employees have been paid and the university is con�nuing to 
make contact and or/or support the outstanding 154 impacted former staff in providing any 
necessary updated documenta�on. 

  

Where there have been delays in payment, the university has paid the appropriate rate of 
interest on monies owed. 

  

People and Capability (P&C) have introduced the necessary controls within the Sessional 
(Casual Academic) Employment System (SES) and related systems to ensure that the 
appropriate pay rates are applied when contracts of employment for casual (sessional) 
academic staff are made. When a staff member accepts an offer of casual (sessional) academic 
employment, they will be required to confirm their PhD status. 

  

Further informa�on and support 

You can find answers to many of your ques�ons about the remedia�on process in the FAQs on 
our wage underpayments website. Staff and former staff who are directly affected or wish to 



provide feedback can also contact People and Capability via Service Central, by email 
to en�tlements@acu.edu.au, or telephone +61 7 3623 7272 and select op�on 4. 

  

The university's Employee Assistance Program (EAP), provided by Acacia EAP, provides a 24/7 
service telephone counselling service to staff. The EAP is available to both current and former 
staff for this mater. Refer to the EAP web page for further informa�on or contact Acacia EAP 
directly via phone (1300 364 273) or online. 

  

  

 

 

Professor Julie Cogin 
Provost and Deputy Vice Chancellor (Academic) 
Australian Catholic University 

Level 17, Tenison Woods House 
8-20 Napier Street, North Sydney NSW 2060 
PO Box 968, North Sydney NSW 2059 
T: +61 2 9739 2156 
E: julie.cogin@acu.edu.au 
W: www.acu.edu.au 
  

Australian Catholic University & the courses offered by the University are registered on the 
Commonwealth Register of Ins�tu�ons and Courses for Overseas Students (CRICOS). Provider 
registra�on codes: ABN 15 050 192 660 PRV12008 CRICOS Reg. 00004G. 
 
This correspondence is for the named person’s use only. It may contain confiden�al or legally 
privileged informa�on or both. No confiden�ality or privilege is waived or lost by this 
transmission. If you receive this correspondence in error, please immediately delete it from 
your system and no�fy the sender. You must not disclose, copy or rely on any part of this 
correspondence if you are not the intended recipient. 
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